

1 September 2010

Dear Mr. Reske-Nielsen,

I am pleased to inform you that the BCPR Project Appraisal Committee (BPAC) has approved the allocation of a total amount of USD1,500,000 (one million and five hundred thousand) to support the project "Support to the Establishment of the Department of Peace Building and Social Cohesion in Timor-Leste". Funding will be made available from the Conflict Prevention window of the Thematic Trust Fund for Crisis Prevention and Recovery (Atlas fund code: 26921; donor code: 00012).

In accordance with our resource management guidelines, you are kindly requested to submit a signed project document, including the Annual Work Plan (AWP), within the next 90 (ninety) days. BCPR will then establish an authorized spending limit (ASL) in Atlas accordingly. Please ensure that electronic copies of the signed project document, as well as quarterly progress reports, are updated in Atlas.

If the signed project document is not received within 90 days, funds will be reverted back to the original fund.

Please do not hesitate to contact your BCPR regional team (bcpr.asia@undp.org), led by Ms. Nescha Teckle, for any additional support you might require. We look forward to working with you and your team in supporting your office on crisis prevention and recovery.

Yours sincerely,

Jordan Ryan

Assistant Administrator and Director
Bureau for Crisis Prevention and Recovery

Mr. Finn Reske-Nielsen
Deputy Special Representative of the Secretary General
UN Resident and Humanitarian Coordinator
UNDP Resident Representative
Timor-Leste

Best to you!

CC: Ms. Ligia Elizondo, Deputy Director, Regional Bureau for Asia and the Pacific Ms. Sudha Srivastava, Chief, BCPR Programme and Operations Support Cluster BCPR Asia Regional Team

One United Nations Plaza, New York, NY 10017 Tel: (212) 906 6096 Fax: (212) 906 5379 www.undp.org/bcpr